THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION

FROM:
Nannette Johnston, Superintendent
DATE:

OCTOBER 20, 2011
SUBJECT:
APPROVAL OF CHANGE ORDER #12, RADCLIFF ELEMENTARY SCHOOL RENOVATION, PHASE 3.
ISSUE:  The Board needs to approve a change order #12 for Radcliff Elementary School renovation (Phase 3)
FACTS


Per recent reports made by American Engineers, Inc., the special inspections testing agency, 1,333.44 cubic yards of undercutting was required at numerous areas on site due to unsuitable soil conditions.  The areas were undercut between 24” – 36” and geo-textile fabric was placed prior to stabilizing with imported concrete rubble fill material.  All measures taken to stabilize these areas of the site were per the recommendations of American Engineers.  Due to the significant amount of undercutting required, the cut material had to be hauled off and spoiled off-site.  Final unit prices established by Morel Construction in their contract were utilized in the pricing for this change order request.  The additional unit price for hauling cut material off-site was reviewed and deemed acceptable by Sherman Carter Barnhart.  This change will result in an additional cost to the contract by $45,336/96.  (See attached documentation).  
RECOMMENDATION


I RECOMMEND THE BOARD APPROVE THE CHANGE ORDER#12 for Radcliff Elementary School Renovation, Phase 3.
RECOMMENDED MOTION


I MOVE THE BOARD APPROVE THE CHANGE ORDER#12 for Radcliff Elementary School Renovation, Phase 3.
